
MINUTES 

HOUMA-TERREBONNE REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION (HTRPC) 

ZONING & LAND USE COMMISSION 

MEETING OF DECEMBER 19, 2013 
 

A. The Chairman, Dr. L.A. “Budd” Cloutier, Jr., called the meeting of December 19, 2013 of the 
HTRPC, convening as the Zoning and Land Use Commission, to order at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Terrebonne Parish Council Meeting Room with the Invocation led by him and the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Mr. Wayne Thibodeaux. 

B. Upon Roll Call, present were:  Dr. L.A. “Budd” Cloutier, Jr., Chairman; Mr. Richard Elfert; Mr. 
James Erny; Mrs. Gloria Foret, Secretary/Treasurer; Mr. Keith Kurtz; Mr. Alex Ostheimer, Vice-
Chairman; Mr. Gerald Schouest; and Mr. Wayne Thibodeaux.  Absent at the time of Roll Call 
was:  Mr. Jeremy Kelley.  Also present were Patrick Gordon, Director, and Christopher Pulaski, 
Senior Planner, Department of Planning & Zoning and Laddie Freeman, Legal Advisor. 

C. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: 

1. Mr. Erny moved, seconded by Mr. Kurtz:  “THAT the HTRPC, convening as the Zoning 
& Land Use Commission, accept the minutes, as written, for the Zoning and Land Use 
Commission for the regular meeting of November 21, 2013.” 

The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mr. Erny.  THERE WAS 
RECORDED:  YEAS:  Mr. Elfert, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Foret, Mr. Kurtz, Mr. Ostheimer, Mr. 
Schouest, and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS:  None; ABSTAINING:  Dr. Cloutier; ABSENT:  
Mr. Kelley.  THE CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MOTION ADOPTED. 

Mr. Kelley arrived at the meeting at this time – 6:02 p.m. 

D. COMMUNICATIONS:  None. 

E. NEW BUSINESS: 

 1. Preliminary Hearing: 

a) Mr. Erny moved, seconded by Mr. Kurtz:  “THAT the HTRPC, convening as the 
Zoning & Land Use Commission, call a Public Hearing to rezone from OL (Open 
Land) to R-1 (Single-Family Residential) zoning district, Vacant 13.27 acre tract 
along Valhi Boulevard Extension north of Valhi right-of-way and south of 
existing Manchester Subdivision, Tri-State Land, applicant, for Thursday, 
January 16, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.” 

The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mr. Erny.  THERE 
WAS RECORDED:  YEAS:  Mr. Elfert, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Foret, Mr. Kelley, Mr. 
Kurtz, Mr. Ostheimer, Mr. Schouest, and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS:  None; 
ABSTAINING:  Dr. Cloutier; ABSENT:  None.  THE CHAIRMAN 
DECLARED THE MOTION ADOPTED. 

b) Mr. Erny moved, seconded by Mr. Schouest:  “THAT the HTRPC, convening as 
the Zoning & Land Use Commission, call a Public Hearing to rezone from R-1 
(Single-Family Residential) to C-2 (General Commercial) zoning district, Tract 1 
of Property belonging to Coastal Home Builders (Colonial Acres Drive); Coastal 
Commercial Properties, LLC, applicant, for Thursday, January 16, 2014 at 6:00 
p.m.” 

The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mr. Erny.  THERE 
WAS RECORDED:  YEAS:  Mr. Elfert, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Foret, Mr. Kelley, Mr. 
Kurtz, Mr. Ostheimer, Mr. Schouest, and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS:  None; 
ABSTAINING:  Dr. Cloutier; ABSENT:  None.  THE CHAIRMAN 
DECLARED THE MOTION ADOPTED. 

F. STAFF REPORT:  None. 

G. COMMISSION COMMENTS: 

1. Planning Commissioners’ Comments: 

a) Mr. Elfert stated that Ravensaide Drive to Valhi Boulevard Extension has been 
paved and they were glad to see that taken care of. 

2. Chairman’s Comments:  None. 

H. PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None. 
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I. Mr. Erny moved, seconded by Mr. Kurtz:  “THAT there being no further business to come before 
the HTRPC, convening as the Zoning and Land Use Commission, the meeting be adjourned at 
6:04 p.m.” 

The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mr. Erny.  THERE WAS RECORDED:  
YEAS:  Mr. Elfert, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Foret, Mr. Kelley, Mr. Kurtz, Mr. Ostheimer, Mr. Schouest, 
and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS:  None; ABSTAINING:  Dr. Cloutier; ABSENT:  None.  THE 
CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MOTION ADOPTED. 
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